Park Board Meeting minutes, Wednesday October 7, 2020, 6pm at Fruitland Community Center 
Start 6:00 pm - Roll Call–Megan, Kathy, Brenda, Tina, Nadine.  Absent – Tara, Ashley
New Member Interest – Megan announced that Shelley Sides and Jess Mitchell are the two individuals that expressed an interest in joining the Park Board.

Trunk or Treat – The Fruitland Park Board will be holding Trunk & Treat on October 31 from 5:30 pm to 7:30 pm at Fruitland City Hall parking lot. Megan will enforce social distance parking in the lot and will be there at 5:00 pm. There will need to have a space between each vehicle. People can decorate their vehicle and hand out candy or trinkets. Fruitland Fire Department called to inquire if there was a sign-up sheet because they plan on attending again this year. Tina mentioned that Muscatine has canceled their trick or treat night. We probably can expect children from Muscatine to our event.

Halloween Save Our Children Fundraiser - Muscatine will be holding this event on October 17 at Weed Park. They will be handing out candy to the children at that time. Megan thought it would be a good idea that the Park Board put together a raffle basket for the occasion. All money that is raised from the raffles and food sales (pulled pork, hot dogs, etc.) will stay in Muscatine. Megan mentioned that we still have a gift certificate for Skinny’s Barbeque that we could include. Megan also has Casey’s Pizza gift certificates. Shelley will pick up 2 pumpkin carving kits and movie tickets from Fridley’s. Tina will check with Mad Marv’s for gift certificates; Shane’s for pumpkin donation, and will bring hot cocoa packets. Kathy will bring Halloween candy and if Shane doesn’t donate the pumpkins she will get 4 pumpkins. Brenda will bring 2 liters of pop. Nadine will look for a basket for the raffle. Megan needs all raffle items be dropped at her home no later than Wednesday, October 14.
Citizens Opportunity – As a new member interest Shelley Sides was briefed about what events the Park Board committee normally is involved with each year. Monthly meetings held 1st Wednesday of the month but day and time could change based on committee members schedule. Bingo – normally held the 2nd and 4th Thursday for the months September through May with doors open at 4:30 pm, food and bingo card purchases start at 5:00 pm with Bingo at 6:00 pm. We have to have 50-55 people to make any money. With Covid-19, we don’t have room for the social distance to allow the number of attendees needed. We have raised $32,137.97 from bingo since 2015 for a new shelter at Drake Park. Money from the food sales is where we make our money. We also have 50/50 tickets and raffle baskets on special occasions. Due to Covid-19, bingo will probably not resume until at least after the first of the year. Splash Pad – after the new shelter is up we want to purchase a splash pad for Drake Park. Falcon Day of Caring – We usually have 6-8 L&M School students that help with the mulch and planting of plants for both Drake and Tornado parks. Kathy brought up the idea of putting rock down instead of mulch that would last longer. Megan said she would check with Becca. Christmas Kids Party – This activity includes crafts and cookie decorating for kids and a visit from Santa. Easter egg Hunt – Senior Resources people stuff the plastic eggs for the Easter egg hunt. We have four age groups that we give bikes away for boys and girls. The money for the bikes comes from donations within the area. Summer Event – kids do crafts and we provide hot dogs and snacks. Fall Event – We haven’t had a fall event but would like to do something in the future. Election Night Soup Supper – This was discussed but was tabled due to Covid-19 but it is something we would like to try in the future.
Adjourn – Meeting was adjourned by Brenda and seconded by Kathy at 7:17 pm.
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